West Central Neighborhood Council Meeting

West Central Community Center

Minutes of May 13, 2009

Members in Attendance:  Kevin Brownlee, Louise Chadez, Judy Craig, George Craig, Kelly Cruz, Rich Culnane, Luann DeWood, Dr. Marcus DeWood, G.R. Englehard,  Kay Howard,  Bea Lackoff, Tom Linzey, Toni Lodge, Alexis Main,  Bonnie McInnis, Jenny Mele, Diane Morse, David Padgham, Sister Ann Pizelo, Bree Reynolds, Helen Sandifur, JoAnn Stewart.
Excused: Brenda Corbett, Joe Guarisco, Rose Matisse, Annette Owen, Dorothy Spoerhase and Louise Stamper. 

Visitors: Stan Glasgow, Jen Hussey, Sara Derr, Lyn Roberson, Edith Huey, Sam Mace, Steve Corker, Kaye Turner, Pat Bonner, Donna Billeter, Nancy McLaughlin, Kat Hall, Jobie O’Neil, Melissa Owen, Bernadette Powers, Brad Chinn, Karen Kearney, Margie Hall, Julie Banks. 

I. INTRODUCTIONS: Our WCNC Vice Chair, Kelly Cruz called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with introductions around the room.

II. The meeting minutes of April 8th, 2009 were approved.

III. Special City Council Reports: 

Councilman Steve Corker, reported discussed the Sustainable ordinance current before the City Council. 

IV. Committee Reports: 
· Treasurer’s Report: 
George Craig reported that the Council had not spent any money last month. We did collect money for the banner’s committee. This was collected in 2 categories. The first was for the Holmes school banner project and the 2nd was a donation of $ 150.00 from Cathy Reid for the general banner fund. We also received a check from Avista for the Nettleton Garden. Tony Lodge announced that we have $ 7,480.82 in our special fund account and $ 469.94 in our regular checking account. $481.00 was collect for the Holmes school banner fund.

· Cannon Park Shelter Update:  

George Craig told us that the project had been delayed but we have the permit and the City will start the bid process tomorrow. There is quite of bit of interest by contractors who would like to bid on the project. The bid opening will be on May 29th. Work should be beginning shortly after the award. We have approx. $ 57,000 in CD funds allocated to the shelter. It appears that we should have enough money to complete the project and purchase furniture. 

HoopFest is building a basketball court in Canon Park.  George has been working with the Park Department regarding the location. The proposed location will be where the present court is and slightly to the north. George met with the building superintendent for HoopFest, Steve Smith. They are proposing a court that is 6 feet larger than the stand full sized court.  The court is scheduled for construction in August but Mr. Smith is hopeful the schedule can be moved forward.

· Community Assembly Report:
Kelly Cruz attended this month’s Community Assembly. The GAP committee gave their report and Kelly asked them if it would be possible to have the Chief of Police come to the next CA and address the gangs in Spokane. There was an update on the NUSA tour.  They have 400 people signed up to attend. Council member Corker reported on the sign code revision. They are in the 2nd set of revisions. CA voted to ask City council to leave it open until at least June 8th so all neighborhoods had a chance to review and comment. Kelly gave a report on the WCNC’s vote to ask the Park board not to impose fees until a maintenance study could be done to determine the cost to maintain the new pools. CA voted to ask each neighborhood to send a representative to the next Park Board meeting, which is May 15th. 

· West Central Community Development Association: 

No Report

· Neighborhood Clean up Committee & Dump Pass: 
No Report

· Planning Update:  Kelly Cruz reported that at our April 16th stakeholders meeting members had lengthy discussions regarding the up coming neighborhood survey. Professor Patrick Van Inwegen presented the questions for the neighborhood survey. The group recommended changes in verbiage to some of the questions. After the changes were made the group voted via email to approve the revised survey. The survey is in progress and we have a report at our next meeting Thursday, May 21st. Rosetta Rhodes presented the SWOT analysis overview showing how our SWOT Analysis correlated with the comprehensive plan. The next Stakeholder meeting will be held on the 3rd Thursday, May, 21st, at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell. All interested in this process are encouraged to attend.  Anyone with questions, please contact Kelly Cruz or George Craig. 

· NUSA Report:  Kevin Brownlee updated the Council on the NUSA.  The tour will take place on May 22, with dinner following at the Maxwell House beginning at 6:30 p.m. We have 30 people signed up for the tour. Jenny showed the membership the bags that will be given to the participants with information, water and other goodies. Thanks to Jenny Mele who designed the artwork.
· Banner Report: JoAnn reported that we were not able to get NUSA banners. New Holmes school banners are being printed. JoAnn read a list of contributors to the Holmes School Project. The banners should be up by Friday. Anyone interested in working on this committee please contact JoAnn Stewart or George Craig.
· Nettleton’s Triangle:  Kevin Brownlee reported that about 40 people showed up for clean up day at the Nettleton’s Triangle. The triangle is looking much better after the days work. Thank you to all who participated. Avista will be doing some work on the site, installing an anti corrosion line across the back of the site, A site plan is underway, Kevin and Diane will have more to report next month.   
· George Mulchan Award: Kay Howard read a letter from the Janie Umphrey, a Career Specialist from North Central High School. She recommended Samantha J. Harris for this year’s award recipient. Along with the letter she included Samantha’s transcript. The George Mulchan committee will meet after the meeting to vote to formally accept Samantha as this year’s award recipient. 
· West Broadway Streetscape/ SURGE: George Craig reported that the SURGE/West Broadway committee met last night. They reviewed all the information that had been received to date. The plan was reviewed to see how it would interface with the original West Broadway Streetscape Phase II. The committee thought that the phase II plan and the SURGE plan would interface well. The committee found 4 issues that they will continue to look into. They are: 1) the SURGE project has no funding for the light posts, they will look into other sources for funding for these lights. 2) There is no plan for garbage cans or pick up services. 3) There are no benches 4) There is no plan for maintenance. The City is having a meeting on May 12th 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. at the Porch, to invite the property owners to discuss the impacts to property owners and maintenance requirements of the project. This is an open public meeting anyone who is interested is invited to attend. There is a request from Marcia Davis, City of Spokane for the WCNC to send a letter of support to be included in her packet to the property owners. George Craig made a motion to send a letter of support for the SURGE project. The motion was 2nd and after discussion the motion passed with one nay vote and no abstentions. 
Special Orders The Day:  

Judge Sara Derr – Spokane County District Court

The District court handled the work for the Municipal Court for 30 years. January 1, 2009 the City established a new Municipal Court separating it from the District court with its own judges. This decision created additional costs for both of the courts. Judge Derr gave the background how the District court managed the caseload for the City, and discussed some of the issues that arose between the City and County. She explained why the City decided to form their own municipal court and some of the drawbacks both the City and County face due to this separation. 

Kat Hall – Discussed the Environment Health Assessment her group completed. Some of the top issues were the built environment, infrastructure, and the reduction of vehicle emissions. The assessment showed a preference for bike stations, a walking schools bus where students would walk to school in a group. They would like neighborhood residents to participate in a walkability audit. Residents would walk different routes and determine the walkability of these routes through the neighborhood. Julie Banks from the YMCA said they were working on reducing single occupancy trips “Travel Green”. They are looking for routes in the WCN that have connectability to the new YMCA. The new Y has a teen center equipped with an after school recording studio.  They would like to help in the planning process and walkability routes. Julie said that the YMCA’s membership is income based, rates are available online.
New Business: A motion was made for WCNC to formally support the adoption of the Master Bike Plan. The motion was 2nd and passed unanimously.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

